
To the officers and members of Oregon Grand Court, 
 
With the news we received earlier this week that our Grand Court venue, Valley River Inn, had a 
fire, it has been a whirlwind this week.  
 
I have now been informed by VRI that they will not be able to accommodate us for our annual 
Grand Court session as scheduled March 9-11.  Please be assured that I am doing everything 
that I can to secure a new venue in order to hold our annual session.  
 
At this time I don’t have a new location or dates this will happen. I do appreciate all who have 
reached out offering help and support. I am exploring all options and will keep you all updated 
as I have anything to report. 
 
I understand some have received cancellation notifications directly from Valley River Inn.   This 
must be something that they automatically do in situations such as this as I am in continued 
contact with them to see about securing a different date after they determine they are OK to 
reopen. I am hoping to have something in place by next week. 
 
Updates will be forthcoming as I have more information. 
 
 
Judy Jones 
Grand Royal Matron 
 
 


